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                                                                                     Director

Re:
Prison Rape Elimination Act 







     The Federal Prison Rape Elimination Act (“PREA”) (40 U.S.C.A. §15601 through §15609), which became law in 2003, establishes a zero-tolerance for prison rape in all U.S. confinement facilities.  The U.S. Department of Justice subsequently developed PREA Federal Regulations (28 C.F.R. §115.5 et seq.), which took effect in 2012.  These Regulations prohibit both sexual abuse and sexual harassment (“sexual misconduct”) in U.S. confinement facilities, including juvenile detention facilities, through creating standards for the detection, prevention, investigation into and punishment of sexual misconduct.  PREA Regulations also establish methods for the collection of data and annual reporting on the issue of sexual misconduct.  

A Federal agency conducted a PREA audit of the Essex County Juvenile Detention Center (“ECJDC”) in early 2016, and we are pleased to announce that the ECJDC is in compliance with PREA, PREA Regulations, the Juvenile Facility Standards Manual and State administrative guidelines, such as those promulgated by the New Jersey Juvenile Justice Commission.  

Because ECJDC’s residents have a right to be free from sexual misconduct, THE ECJDC MAINTAINS A ZERO TOLERANCE FOR SEXUAL ABUSE AND SEXUAL HARASSMENT.  Please be advised that PREA prohibitions apply to the conduct of all visitors, including but not limited to, Residents’ visitors, contractors, volunteers and/or mentors. PREA violators are subject to discipline, up to and including termination, and when appropriate, criminal prosecution.  Additionally, applicable licensing agencies may be informed.

As a visitor, you (and visiting members of your organization, if applicable) are required to complete a PREA Acknowledgment form.  After completion, you will receive a PREA Identification card.  Your ID card will expire one year from its date.  Upon the expiration of your ID card, you will be required to review the PREA Acknowledgment and re-sign it.  ALL VISITORS ARE EXPECTED TO PRESENT THE ID CARD WHEN VISITING ECJDC AND ADHERE TO ECJDC’S ZERO-TOLERANCE POLICY.  
If you have any questions regarding PREA, please contact the ECJDC’s PREA Committee Representatives at (973) 497-4720, ext. 2340, 2330.

Thank you for your commitment to this important issue. 

Sincerely,

PREA Committee
                                                             COUNTY OF ESSEX


                                                    DEPARTMENT OF CITIZEN SERVICES


                    DIVISION OF YOUTH SERVICES/JUVENILE DETENTION CENTER





        Joseph N. DiVincenzo, Jr.							          		Anibal Ramos 


          Essex County Executive							  	          Department Director
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